
RE: PDC - Shift Washington: Alleged violation of RCW 
42.17A.405(7) for making over-limit contribution to the Senate 
Republican Campaign Committee, a caucus committee (EY 18; 
Sep 18) 

Info  (Tue, 9 Oct at 10:10 PM)  
To: pdc@pdc.wa.gov 
Cc: dstokesbary@stokesbarypllc.com 
Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. My organization discussed that we would be providing 
these email addresses to The Leadership Council. Indeed, it appears that The Leadership Council and 
the Senate Republican Campaign Committee (SRCC) have both amended their March reports to reflect 
that the email list and associated value was an in-kind contribution to The Leadership Council, not SRCC. 
It was and is my understanding that a nonprofit corporation such as Shift Washington is permitted to 
make contributions to certain political committees like The Leadership Council in excess of $1000 per 
calendar year. 
  
Given that both committees share a Treasurer (whom I know well), I likely informed the Treasurer of the 
value of the email list in a phone conversation and the amount was inadvertently recorded in the wrong 
committee’s records. 
  
Please let me know if I can be of further assistance. 
  
Matthew Lundh 
  
 


